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NOTICE TO IFTA JURISDICTIONS 

 
October 3, 2025  
 
 
Subject: Canada Post strike 
 
 
On September 25, 2025, Canada Post and its workers’ union announced a postal strike, resulting in 
mail disruption across Canada. As a result, the jurisdiction of Québec has suspended the mailing of 
2025 IFTA decals until postal services resumes. Other measures are being prepared in the event of a 
prolonged strike. 
 
We ask that enforcement agencies in other jurisdictions take this into consideration before issuing 
citations to Québec-based carriers (for example, if a new carrier is unable to display its decals). 
 
We apologize for the inconvenience and remain available to discuss the matter. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 

 
Sébastien Boucher 
IFTA commissioner 
Direction générale des entreprises, Revenu Québec 
sebastien.boucher@revenuquebec.ca 


